[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]


“Building a Bridge Across the Bridge”

Standing Up and Standing Together Against Violence

National Night Out – Riverdale Park Style

PRESS RELEASE
On Tuesday evening, July 29, 2008, a 22 year-old man was shot and killed in the 5600 block of 54th Avenue.  While the full circumstances surrounding that fatal assault are being investigated, the Town of Riverdale Park has announced a community-wide call for action involving each citizen of the Town of Riverdale Park.  
The community in which this crime occurred is a densely populated part of town that is separated from the rest of the Town of Riverdale Park by a small bridge that crosses a tributary of the Anacostia River.  Symbolically and literally, members of the Riverdale Park Police Department, with the support of the Mayor and Town Council, are planning an event to “build a bridge across the bridge.”

On Tuesday, August 5, 2008, the date on which the 25th Anniversary of National Night Out will be celebrated nationwide, residents throughout the Town of Riverdale Park, from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m., are being asked to join their neighbors in the spirit of town-wide solidarity on 54th Avenue between Riverdale Road and Jefferson Street – the same block on which the recent murder occurred.  National Night Out 2008 – Riverdale Park style – will feature a block party for residents and business owners where they will enjoy food, fun, and fellowship and will have an opportunity to mingle with local police officers and elected officials.  Activities for children will include a bicycle rodeo, games, a moon bounce, and much more.  Free giveaways and crime prevention information will be available to participants.  
One of the nationwide goals for National Night Out is to “Send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are organized and fighting back.”
   The Town of Riverdale Park and the community it serves are strongly sending this message through this year’s National Night Out events.
“We cannot and will not tolerate acts of violence in our community,” said Riverdale Park Mayor Vernon Archer.  “It is my hope that citizens from every corner of Riverdale Park will join in this year’s National Night activities and take a stand against crime.”
For more information:

· See the attached documents:

· A proclamation from the Mayor and Town Council of Riverdale Park calling upon all citizens of the Town of Riverdale Park to join the Riverdale Park Police Department, the National Association of Town Watch, and TARGET in supporting the 25th Annual National Night Out” at the Town’s events on August 5, 2008, from 7 – 9 p.m.
· A “Background Sheet,” providing a brief history and purpose of National Night Out and national perspective.
· Visit http://www.nationaltownwatch.org/nno/.

· Contact:   Detective Roland Alexander:  301-927-4343 or Chief Teresa Chambers, 301-927-4343.

� National Association of Town Watch, National Night Out Press Kit, National Night Out 2008 Press Release.





